
 
 

NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU 
111 SOUTH GEORGE MASON DRIVE 

ARLINGTON, VA  22204-1373 

  
 September 1, 2021 
 
 
New Mexico Environment Department 
Water Protection Division 
Attn: Mr. John Rhoderick 
1190 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM  87505 
 
Dear Mr. Rhoderick: 
 
   As the lead agent implementing the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, 
and Liability Act (CERCLA) response program, the Army National Guard G9 (ARNG) in 
coordination with the New Mexico ARNG (NMARNG), formally transmits the NMARNG Final 
Preliminary Assessment (PA) report for the Santa Fe Army Aviation Support Facility, Santa Fe, 
New Mexico for your records.  Included in this transmission is the Draft-Final Site Inspection (SI) 
Uniform Federal Policy-Quality Assurance Project Plan (UFP-QAPP) Addendum for this facility 
for your review.  We request that you please review and provide your comments within 30 days. 
 
  This PA report, SI UFP-QAPP and subsequent SI are products of the ARNG program for 
responding to Perfluorooctane Sulfonic Acid (PFOS) and Perfluorooctanoic Acid (PFOA) 
impacted sites at ARNG installations nationwide.  
 

ARNG and NMARNG would like to coordinate a meeting on September 20, 2021, remotely or 
in-person, to discuss the site, present the PA findings, and review the proposed sampling plans.    
 

The point of contact for this work is Mrs. Pam Hess, who may be reached at 208-880-
9734 or pamela.s.hess.mil@mail.mil.  Please reach out to her if there are any questions or 
concerns.  We look forward to working with you.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
David M. Connolly, REM 
PFAS Program Manager,  
  Cleanup & Restoration Branch,  
G-9, Army National Guard 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc: 
Mrs. Pamela Hess (ARNG) 
Mr. Chris Fritzche (NMARNG) 
Mr. Byron Kesner (NMARNG) 
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